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PRESIDENT'S COMMENTS...(continued)

site has about 13 acres, and the building could pro—
vide opportunities for both day and evening classes
additional to those provided by the Skills Center
itself.”

Finally, Dr. Carnahan talks about the things
college employees can do to help keep the momentum
going during 1984.

Promote the College

"We need your continued effort in 'selling' the
college. You do that by using every opportunity to
talk positively about the things going on here. I
know many, many faculty and staff do this, and it's
gratifying to hear about your efforts. Keep it up,
and do it some more!

"The other thing that seems to me to be most im-
portant is for all of us to get up to speed on the
latest technology in our own areas. We must make
our own transition into the high tech society.

"This is particularly helpful when the media want
to talk to an expert. The expert might as well be
one of us here at Utah Technical College, quoted
authoritatively by the media.

"The college's credibility depends upon each of
us standing tall in our own sphere of responsibility.

"Now may I conclude by once again thanking each
of you for the contributions you make to the college.
And I wish you every success, good health, and hap-
piness throughout 1984."

Co-0P E D. PROPOSAL NOW
SUBMITTED TO WASHINGTON

Application for a massive $594,000 Comprehensive
Demonstration Cooperative Education Grant has finally
been submitted to the federal government.

This is probably the most carefully researched
and painstakingly written grant proposal that the
college has prepared.

Written by Gylene Davis and Jim Godfrey, the pro-
posal also had some word processing technical help
from Nancy Matthews, with Dana Timothy and Kathy
Faddis providing secretarial assistance.

Evaluations and reviews of the proposal as it
progressed were made by several individuals and groups
both on and off campus.

Additionally, the proposal gained the support of the
Institutional Council, College Senate, Administrative
Council, Advisory Council, and Instructional Council.
And statements of support from Governor Scott M.
Matheson, and Mayor Ted Wilson, were also included in
the document.

One feature of the proposal is that, if funded, the
Co-op Ed. information will be disseminated also to
other colleges.

The $594,000 is applied for as a 3-year grant, with
partial funding provided annually.

Dr. Robert Beebe - through whose supervision the
Co-op Ed department is functioning - says he is person-
ally gratified that such a fine grant has been sub-
mitted which reflects great dedication and profession-
al interest on the part of the C.E. staff.

Bob also says that Utah Tech has applied for a
$70,000 Administrative Grant for Cooperative Education,
similar to the one under which the C.E. department is
presently funded.

REQUESTS FOR CHANGE DUE

The Faculty Development Committee reminds all
faculty members that Requests for Change in Salary
Classification forms for the 1984-85 school year are

due by January 10, 1984.

Forms can be given to any committee member: Maureen
Aylett, Neal Grover, Don Merrill, Merril Shaw, or

Jerry Van Os.

Individuals have until the end of Winter quarter -
April 1 deadline - to submit the necessary verifi-
cation and completion for prior-approved Faculty
Development proposals lTisted on the Request for Change

A PREPARES
L

PBL advisor Kathryn Beebe explains that the student
group has been very active the past quarter in
creating and refining a survey document due to be
distributed in January to some Sandy area residents.

The survey has to do with the desirability of
conducting some classes under Utah Tech sponsorship in
the Sandy area (see related comments in President's
message, this issue).

Preparation and execution of the survey instrument
will also be used as evidence of a successful PBL
Project, and entered into state competition in May.

Kathryn and fellow advisor Mark Moss also say the
club is still seeking additional members. PBL is the
business club for ALL business students. Students
wanting to participate in competition must be regist-
ered with the local chapter before February 15.

J 0B LINES

* Job Service is paying for reproduction of 20 posters
advertising the move of office space from the College
Center to TB 204. The poster was developed by UTC
Commercial Art student Marilyn Capener.

* Just a reminder that - except for Work-Study slots -
Duane Robinson and Rand Johnson are now handling

student part-time job placement at the college. Requests
for student help should be routed through the Place-

ment Office (967-4215 or 967-4040).

EDUCATION SPECTAL
ON TELEVISION

Deborah Linder, education specialist for KUTV,
Channel 2, was telling us the other day that the
station is airing a special prime time locally
produced show on educational issues on January 4 at
8 p.m.

A few background scenes were shot on Utah Tech's
campus, featuring a nursing student. The student is
part of a family with children in elementary, middle
school, and high school - as well as this coliege.
It seemed a 'natural' to use them as a vehicle to
talk about the broad range of education.

DID You KNOW. . .7

...that college Tibrarian Alex Stecker will be teach-
ing an External Programs noontime class in Fencing

this quarter?

...that 4 telecourses begin the week of January 107
They are "The New Literacy: An Introduction to the
Compuer;" "Personal Finance;" "Business of Management;"
and "Understanding Human Behavior."

...Instructor Pete Christensen has completed his SPD
project: a manual heavy duty transmission tester.
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